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4/5/22, 1:42 PM Edcgov.us Mail - April 14th Meeting Agenda, ltem 4

Jill Cody <jillcody@sbcglobal.net> Tue, Apr 5, 2022 at 11:32 AM
To: "planning@edcgov.us" <planning@edcgov.us>, "jvegna@edcgov.us" <jvegna@edcgov.us>, "kpayne@edcgov.us"
<kpayne@edcgov.us>, "john.clerici@edcgov.us" <john.clerici@edcgov.us>, "andy.nevis@edcgov.us"
<andy.nevis@edcgov.us>

| have concerns as a resident of Green Springs Ranch on Deer Valley Road regarding a change in
the approval of a new housing development Summer Brook Estates near us. Apparently, a traffic
light has previously been approved for the Deer Valley and Green Valley Road intersection. If this
is being altered and a traffic light is no longer being installed, | am strongly opposed. The
increased development around us is obviously bringing increased traffic. The intersection of Deer
Valley & Green Valley is already treacherous and challenging as is. Please make sure this traffic
light gets approved. The volume of cars is already an issue and | fear for the safety of all drivers.
Thank you.
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Indrajit (Rajeev) Gajendran <rg2go@yahoo.com> Tue, Apr 5, 2022 at 11:44 AM
To: "planning@edcgov.us" <planning@edcgov.us>, "bosone@edcgov.us" <bosone@edcgov.us>
Cc: Indrajit Gajendran <rg2go@yahoco.com>, Lan Tong <lan_tong@yahoo.com>

Dear Planning Commission and Supervisor Hidahl,

We live at within the Green Springs Ranch community, on Deer
Valley Roaa.

The context we understand being that the developer of the proposed Summer Brook Estates is
trying to avoid the requirement for a traffic signal and improvements at the intersection of Deer
Valley Road and Green Valley Road.

Please ensure that the developer meets the existing requirement and that this requirement
is not waived.

The left turn from Deer Valley to Green Valley is already a treacherous proposition, since the
speed limit on Deer Valley road is 55 mph.

With a new development on the north side of Deer Valley Road, you will have cars making
opposing left turns or even going straight across Green Valley (i.e. between the communities) in
the face of freeway speed traffic.

Lowering the speed limit would not solve the problem, since drivers speed anyway.

Waiving the requirement would be an avoidable tragedy waiting to happen. Please do not !

Thank you

Indrajit (Rajeev) Gajendran & Lan Tong
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4/5/22, 3:17 PM Edcgov.us Mail - Re: Please do not waive requirement for traffic light at Deer Valley Rd + Green Valley Rd !
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